Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Social Workers
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
This is an email request which is being made under the freedom of information act 2000, for both children's and adults services please kindly confirm: 

- What are the average weekly hours of a locum social worker within the past 12 months?
Answer:
31 hours per week


- What is the total number of locum hours in the past 12 months?
90,671 hours

- What is the number of permanent vacancies left vacant/unfilled within the past 12 months?
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.


- What is the number of permanent vacancies filled within the past 12 months?
38 (Social Workers)


- What is the number of permanent vacancies filled by an Agency in the past 12 months?
31 (Social Workers)


- What is the agency spend for Permanent Qualified Social Work posts in last 12 months?
£3,084,028


- How many Qualified Social Workers do you employ in total?
251


- How many International Qualified Social Workers have you employed in last 36 months?
This information is not held by the Council, therefore this is a refusal in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act.

- What is your Qualified Social Workers annual attrition rate?
5 i.e. an increase of 5 social workers in the last year.

- What is your Qualified Social Workers average annual days sickness? 

This information is not recorded separately on the Council’s system.  
To collate the information would involve a trawl through 251 social workers files.  At approximately 15 minutes per file, this equates to 63 hours.  
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


